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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

What a speedy week it has been! Spring has most certainly sprung fully and the trees in the playground are filling 
with blossom. I had the privilege of showing prospective parents (virtually) around the school on Wednesday and it 
was – as always – a real treat to see the creativity and hive of activity in every classroom. Yesterday I met with a 
local historian (and grandparent of some pupils) who has been researching the Victorian stables that backed on to 
the site where Camden Market is now. He visited because the wall to the east of the playground (by the side of 
Tadpoles) was suspected as being the outer wall of those stables. It turns out, it really is still there and remarkably 
intact! I walk past that wall every day and only yesterday did I really take note of the marks and wear on it. It was 
then that he told me that it was even older than the school itself. Around 170 years old! The industrial heritage 
that surrounds the school is incredible and we also discussed how the children could be involved in the possible 
production of a children’s book to highlight it. Exciting times! Phil 

PARENT CONSULTATIONS 
The latest round of parent 
consultations will once again be held 
on Zoom on Wednesday 20th April. 

This means school will be closed to pupils so that 
the consultations can take place. Home Learning 
will be set for your children for that day. 
Obviously as we open up school life further during 
the summer term, we hope to provide an 
opportunity for you to access your children’s work 
and classroom areas - we are acutely aware that 
for many of you, the inside of the school is 
unknown because of the last two years! 

Attendance 
Our whole school attendance for last week  dropped to  93%, which is 

below our target of 96%,  please continue to strive for 100% 
attendance . Children who arrived late for school last week  slightly 

improved to 131, this figure is still extremely high. We will continue to 
make this a focus, to ensure our children do not miss the introduction to 

their learning for the day. Soft start is from 8.45-9am, after this time 
the gate will close and children will be marked in as late.  

Let's see if we can drastically reduce the number of lates for next week, 
try to aim for an 8.45am start instead of 9am, factoring in a little room 

for any unforeseen delays. 

 

Primrose Hill Choir  
Primrose Hill Choir are really excited to be 
singing at the Camden Spring Festival next 
Thursday 24th March at Acland Burghley 
School. There is no live audience this year 
but the concert will be professionally live 
streamed. 

The link will go live at 5.45pm on the day of 
the festival. 
The concert will start at 6.00 pm 

The link will stay live for a few days after the 
event so you can re-visit the performance. 
https://bigdoorbroadcast.co.uk/events/
CMS2022/event9/index.htm 

School Meal 
Price Increase 

We have been in-
formed by Camden 
that unfortunately 
the school meal 
price will be rising 
from £2.24 to £2.29 
per day. This in-
crease will take 
place from 18th April 
2022. 

Collection for Ukraine 

Thank you all for the amazing 
generosity you have all shown this 
week towards the Ukraine Appeal 
collection. Humphrey will be rattling 
the collection box one last time at pick 
up today, after which we will count 
the money and let you know next 
week how much we have collected. 

We will be sending it to the DEC 
(Disasters Emergency Crisis) Ukraine 
Humanitarian Appeal. 
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'sponsored bounce'- FOPH 
The friends of Primrose Hill are 
organising a 'sponsored bounce' on 
Friday 25th of March, it will be 
during school hours. Children need to 
bring £2 for a 10 minute jump or family and friends can 
sponsor them for £3 or £5. This is one of our events to 
help raise money for our school and the 
children always love it!  
It is so lovely to be able to have fun events that raise 
money for our school again.  
Thank you as always for your support, FOPH. 

Join Stage Academy at Kentish Town 
Community Centre for a brilliant four 
day performing arts based holiday 
camp and a hot, nutritious lunch each 
day - free to book for children in 
Camden eligible for free schools 
meals. 
 
Key Stage One aged children can look 
forward to a magical week as they 
Journey into the Enchanted Library 
with our Fairytale based holiday camp 
theme. This is a high energy course 
combining fun drama activities and 
games, singing, dancing and the power 
of imagination into one life changing 
experience that will help your child to 
make new friends, express their indi-
viduality and prepare them for the 
adventures and challenges of growing 
up. 

 
Key Stage Two and Key Stage Three aged children can look forward to a 
brilliant West End Workshop week working with performing arts industry 
professional teachers on acting, singing and dancing straight from the West 
End! Your child will build there self-confidence, teamwork skills, ambition 
and responsibility whilst having brilliant fun. 
 
All courses run from 10am until 2pm each day and are free to book for 
children in Camden eligible for free schools meals. 

 KS1 children can join us from 4th to 7th April 

 KS2 children can join us from 4th to 7th April OR 11th to 14th April 

 KS3 children can join us from 11th to 14th April 

We can’t wait to have your child join us for this wonderful opportunity at 
Kentish Town Community Centre in partnership with Stage Academy - Lon-
don’s leading independent part time performing arts school! 
 
To book simply visit: https://ktcc.coordinate.cloud/ 
 
If you have any questions you can email contact@stageacademy.co.uk or call 
0800 808 5327. 

Camden Cycle Skills  

Camden offer free cycle skills training 
for children, adults and families who 
like to enjoy the freedom of going by 
bike.  Perhaps you have never been 
cycling before, perhaps you want to 
improve your confidence in traffic—there will be a course 
available at your level.   

Courses are held during school holidays at Haverstock 
School, near Chalk Farm station.  Places for Tue-Wed 9-10 
April can be booked now.  We give priority to children aged 
9 / year 4 or higher.  For further information and to register, 
visit www.camden.gov.uk/cycleskills or call 020 7974 1451.   

Guide To Headlice Treatment From NHS 
We are currently experiencing a lot of headlice difficulties with many children in school. If left untreated, other 
children continue to catch them. Please see below for treatment advice from the NHS. 
Treat head lice as soon as you spot them. You should check everyone in the house and start treating anyone who 
has head lice on the same day. There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice. 
Wet combing 
Lice and nits can be removed by wet combing. You should try this method first. 
You can buy a special fine-toothed comb (detection comb) online or from pharmacies to remove head lice and nits. 
There may be instructions on the pack, but usually you: 
 wash hair with ordinary shampoo 
 apply lots of conditioner (any conditioner will do) 

 comb the whole head of hair, from the roots to the ends 
It usually takes about 10 minutes to comb short hair, and 20 to 30 minutes for long, frizzy or curly hair. 
Do wet combing on days 1, 5, 9 and 13 to catch any newly hatched head lice. Check again that everyone's hair is 
free of lice on day 17.  
Medicated lotions and sprays 
Ask a pharmacist for advice if you have tried wet combing for 17 days, but your child still has live head lice. 
They may recommend using medicated lotions and sprays. These kill head lice in all types of hair, and you can buy 
them from pharmacies, supermarkets or online. 
Head lice should die within a day. Some lotions and sprays come with a comb to remove dead lice and eggs. 
Some treatments need to be repeated after a week to kill any newly hatched lice. 
Check the pack to see if they're OK for you or your child and how to use them. 
If lotions or sprays do not work, speak to a pharmacist about other treatments. 
Some treatments are not recommended because they're unlikely to work. 
For example: 

 products containing permethrin 

 head lice "repellents" 

 electric combs for head lice 
tree and plant oil treatments, such as tea tree oil, eucalyptus oil and lavender oil herbal remedies 
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